
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Good afternoon and welcome to the final parent bulletin of this half-term.   
 
Today we held a mufti-day to raise funds for the Red Cross Turkey-Syria Earthquake Appeal.  Staff and 
pupils have raised a fantastic £517.00 for this very important cause. 
 
On Tuesday, Year 5 watched a play called Virtual Reality - a cautionary tale of people and social media. 
In the play, the character of Chip seemed unaware of the potential dangers of the World Wide Web and 
how social media, when used for the wrong reasons, can affect your personality and aspects of your life. 
After the play, pupils sat through a debrief of the play and talked through the different stages of Chip's life 
and all of the ways he changed due to how he was using social media. Throughout the rest of this year, 
the Year 5s (and rest of the school too) will continue to discuss the online world and how to be safe when 
using it to ensure they leave behind a positive digital footprint! This is a good time to remind all families 
that it is crucial that you have regular full access to your children’s devices and review what they are 
accessing. 

 
 
 
It is a joy to walk around school when Lion King rehearsals are on as the sound of singing can be heard 
in every corner! Preparations are going very well and we are very excited to share the finished production 
with you.  Tickets will go on sale the week after half term and details will be sent during that week via 
ParentMail on how to purchase your tickets. 
 
This week, Key stage 3 pupils have voted in the Youth Parliament elections. They have watched the 
campaign videos of each candidate and completed ballot forms which they posted into the ballot 
box.  The British Youth Council is an organisation which empowers young people to have a voice and to 
be part of political and social change. If you are interested in finding out more about their four current 
campaigns: climate change, voting at 16, mental health and ending child poverty, please go to https://
www.byc.org.uk/ . 
 
The Year 8 boys’ football team played a cup match vs Poole Grammar B. EMS started off strong and 
went 1-0 up in 3 mins. Great strength and awareness 
by Harry D to put a ball across the goal for Jack B to 
tap in. This became 2-0 when Ben W picked up the 
ball on the left side, took 4 steps over the halfway 
line, smashed a thunderous shot into the net. EMS 
quickly made it a 3rd from a nice through ball which 
Harry converted to go 3 up.   The second half was a 
challenge as it became 3-1 and then 3-2 but with 
stoic defending from our central defence of Zack B 
and Dan D, we managed to hold on to go through to 
the next round! 
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Year 5 and 6 competed at St Michael's 
Middle School in a swimming gala. All 
pupils involved swam extremely well and 
should be very proud of themselves. We 
came 2nd and 3rd in a few of the races, 
and a special mention to Harrison Barnes 
who was awarded extra points from the 
judges for outstanding swimming. Well 
done everyone!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Our Year 6 netballers took part in the under 11s PEDSSA bee 
tournament - they performed brilliantly and came 9th out of 16 teams. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Year 5 English, the children have been planning and writing 
a mystery narrative, focusing specifically on figurative 
language and using dialogue to advance an action. We had to 
create a magical item that transported us to new worlds as 
demonstrated below! 
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Year 5 pupils were busy in the food tech room this Wednesday making their pitta bread pizzas.   The 
smell making its way up the corridor to the front of school was amazing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Further to our letter dated 2nd February 
concerning the MYTIME Young Carers 
Charity, all pupils (either on Tuesday or 

Wednesday this week) attend a assembly 
taken by the charity’s Level Up Team.  
This Charity works relentlessly to raise 

awareness of young carers in society and 
strives to provide support to all young 
people carrying out a caring role at 

home.   If you would like more 
information about MYTIME Young Carers, 
please visit www.mytimeyoungcarers.org. 

 
 
 

 
 
We hope everyone has a great week and can I take this opportunity to remind you that the first day after 

the half-term break is an INSET.  We therefore are looking forward to welcoming everyone back on 

Tuesday 21st February. 
 

Mr Rob Christopher and Mr Alister Barker 

 
Please see the final page of our bulletin for some amazing free hand artwork completed by one of our 

Year 8 pupils. 
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By Chloe J (8JP) 
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